
 

 

All students were contacted though various types of messaging systems to 

inform them of the potential funds they may be eligible for.  Each student was 

presented with the Certifying Statement through these messages to determine 

grant eligibility.  This statement was to inform each student of what the 

Emergency Financial Aid Grant to Students was intended for.  Upon reading the 

statement the students could ask questions and respond with yes/no as to 

whether they had a disruption in the family’s financial situation due to the COVID-

19 pandemic.  This allowed City Pointe to answer all questions the students may 

have had.  It also allowed us to determine the number of students eligible. See 

Attachment C (Certifying Statement)  

City Pointe Beauty Academy has done our very best to keep students 

informed of the use or these funds.  


